 ENVIRONMENT SUB-COMMITTEE

28th January 2020
Present:  Cllrs. Mrs M Webber, Chairman, Mrs J Grime, Mrs J Johnson, 
3 members of the public. In Attendance: The Clerk.

Members noted a very professional presentation from representatives of Culcheth Eagles Rugby in which they outlined their progress to date, their plans for the future, and their efforts to provide funding.

The club offers training and competitive sport for all age groups and includes girls teams. 

Their future plan is the installation of an Astroturf type training pitch specially designed for Rugby and updated floodlighting.

 It was agreed to discuss the presentation and possible options for support at Parish Council

1.1 The members reviewed the minutes of the meeting held on the 17th December 2019.
An apologies had been received from Cllrs. B Alldred, K Bland and Mrs S Bland.
1.2. Matters Arising:
1.2.1 – Culcheth Green maintenance and tree planting – members noted a report from the Borough Officer that he had no objection to the Landlord installing bamboo screening on the fence to the rear of the Coop building. Unfortunately, two Willow trees at the same location had been identified as unsuitable for retention and would be removed. However, replacing them with 4 Alder trees would also help provide screening of the rear of the shops.
This option and the previously agreed planting of “Feature Trees” could progress when ground conditions improve.

It was noted that a planning comment on one of the Willow trees mentioned suggested that it did not present a threat to the adjacent restaurant.

As the proposed extra planting remained in budget it was agreed to proceed as suggested above The Clerk, and identify locations where more trees could be planted under the “Climate Emergency” initiative.
Members noted that an update on the proposal to refurbish the Children’s Play Area on the Green had been requested.

1.2.2 Library support worker – members noted that it had been agreed that a small representative group of councillors would meet with Livewire staff on Monday 17th February at 3.00pm at the Parish Council office.
Members noted a report of a damaged road sign adjacent to the Raven Inn in Glazebury. The Clerk

1.2.3 – Gazebo replacement – members noted that a replacement had been sourced and approved that £250.00 be allocated for the purchase. The Clerk
1.2.4– Christmas Market Review – members agreed that, as there were a number of issues to address, a list of proposals should be circulated for comment The Clerk
1.2.5 – Local power – members noted that relevant legislation had not passed through parliament.
1.3 HS2
Members noted that there had been no response to the invitation to the February Parish Council meeting
1.4 Neighbourhoods/Community reports.

Members noted that applications were requested for the last round of Neighbourhoods grant funding for 2019/20.

The future management of the Community meeting was in doubt as it was not now clear if it should be chaired by a Borough Councillor.
1.5 Law and Order Issues.

Members noted that the next Police Surgery would be held on Saturday 1st February from 11.00 to 12noon. They also noted that a spate of car tyre damage to vehicles on Lodge Drive had been reported.
1.6 Climate Emergency
Members noted a number of suggestions and ideas from a variety of sources. It was agreed to promote an extended publicity campaign in the local media and leaflet drop, including Schools, organisations, local businesses. It was agreed to suggest at parish Council that a small group of councillors should form to take the initiative forward.
1.7 Correspondence – The members noted:
Rights of Way Forum – members noted that the Forum had not met in 2019 due the retirement of the Officer. The next meeting, under the direction of the new Officer is scheduled for 13th February.
Salford City Council – Local Plan consultation – comments can be made from 27th January to 20th March 2020.

Members noted the sad news of the passing of two former Parish Councillors Christine Rankin, and Geoff Hill. It was agreed that sympathy cards should be sent The Clerk 
1.8 Other business:
Members noted a Goods Vehicle Operators licence application for Duckinfield Farm, Glazebury.
1.9 The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 25th February 2020 at 6.00pm at Culcheth Library, followed by the Community Day meeting at 7.00pm
Public: 
No members of the public present other than the representatives of Culcheth Eagles Rugby Club
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